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MEMORANDUM 

TO:        Bob Klein, Chair, and Members of the  
  Alcoholic Beverage Control Board  

 

DATE:  April 3, 2018 

FROM: Erika McConnell, Director 
 

RE:  5101 Alaska’s Bearclaw Lodge  

 
Requested License Renewal 
Action: 
 
Statutory AS 04.06.090(b):  “The board shall review all applications for licenses  
Authority: made under this title and may order the director to issue, renew, revoke, transfer, or 

suspend licenses and permits authorized under this title.” 
 
Staff Rec: Table the renewal to the June meeting to monitor HB 301 and SB 76; issue a 

temporary license  
 
Background:  In 2011, the City of Aleknagik held a vote on a local option to prohibit sales of 
alcohol except at an outdoor recreational lodge licensed by the ABC Board; the results were 25 in 
favor to 9 opposed. There are two outdoor recreation lodge licenses in Aleknagik. 
 
AS 04.11.491(a)(2) permits a municipality to adopt a local option that prohibits the sale of alcoholic 
beverages except by one or more of the following license types:  a restaurant or eating place, a 
beverage dispensary, a package store, a winery, or through a catering permit holder licensed as a 
beverage dispensary outside the municipality. A local option to only allow outdoor recreation lodges 
is not allowed under statute. Unfortunately a previous assistant attorney general in the Department 
of Law allowed the 2011 local option election to take place. 
 
HB 301, which passed the House and is awaiting a first hearing in the Senate Labor and Commerce 
committee, adds outdoor recreation lodges to the list of license types allowed by local option. SB 76, 
the Title 4 rewrite, also adds outdoor recreation lodges to the list of license types allowed by local 
option. The Senate Labor and Commerce committee has been holding hearings on SB 76. 
 
Alaska’s Bearclaw Lodge holds a seasonal license and begin operations in May or June. As this 
situation is not the fault of the licensee and the next board meeting is around or after the time the 
lodge opens for the season, I plan to issue a temporary license to Alaska’s Bearclaw Lodge unless the 
board objects. 
 
Attachments: 5101 Alaska’s Bearclaw Lodge renewal application 












